
Bill & Pam

Governor’s Message…May, 2010

McHenry-Sunrise, Welcome to Rotary!

What you get, when you give (to The Rotary Foundation)

For several months, Annual Giving Chair
Walter Reed has kept us informed about
The Rotary Foundation and what you get

when you give to TRF. I would like to reiterate
some of our district’s key benefits from TRF this
year(what you get):

1. $46,978.42 in District Simplified Grants—
monies made available strictly for local
projects in our district communities such as:
Food Pantries, winter coats and dictionaries
for youth, furniture for the disabled, toys and
clothing for poverty stricken children, books
for libraries etc.

2. $209,159.83 in Matching Grants—monies
made available to support our district’s
humanitarian projects worldwide such as: Text
books, a computer center, and solar generators
for Guatemala, water pumps for Pakistan,
clean water and health equipment for Uganda,
rain water harvesting for India, shelter boxes
for Haiti, dental clinic for Ecuador etc.

3. $66,740.00 for Ambassadorial Scholarships
–monies made available to club sponsored
ambassadors to promote peace, understanding
and goodwill between our country and their
overseas host country.

Here’s what You Can Do Now:
Make your contribution to TRF Annual

Giving Program. Become a new or multiple
Paul Harris Fellow. Join the Bequest Society

and/or become a Major Donor. Just a reminder:
Take advantage of the district’s 500 matching
points offer to become a new or multiple Paul
Harris Fellow. Send your check for $500.00 with
the RI Form 123EN to : Rotarian Ann Hughes,
15202 MacIntyre Lane, Woodstock, IL 60098.
Phone: 815-338-4046. I am proud of our district
Rotarians for their generosity toward TRF annual
giving program. Each year, clubs in District
6440 have beat the goal established at the start of
the year. I am confident we will continue this
tradition this year. Please take a look at the year-
to-date progress on page 5. As of April 30, 2010,
we are at  60 % of our annual giving goal. Thank
you to the clubs that have attained or exceeded
their goal. Please continue your support. May I
request clubs that show no contribution to date to
send in their contributions now. Clubs that are
behind, please strive to make your goal. THANK
YOU. You know what you get when you give.

Membership
Our clubs have done an excellent job in

inducting 200+ new members so far this year.
Unfortunately, we have also lost many. Here is a
Winning Challenge: If every club in our district
can induct at least one new member and retain
every current member between now and June 30,
2010, our district will end this rotary year at
2700 members—a new 10 Year High. Wouldn’t
you like to be part of this phenomenal
achievement? I am sure all of us would. Please
see page 5 for club progress to date.

On behalf of all District
6440 Rotarians and the
Rotary world, it is my

honor to welcome the new Rotary
Club of McHenry-Sunrise to our
Rotary family.

Membership in Rotary is by
invitation only. Rotarians from
McHenry-Sunrise, I congratulate
you for accepting this invitation to
be part of the world's No.1
Service Organization with over
1.2 million members in 200

countries worldwide.
You have joined an outstanding

group of Rotarians such as
Founder Paul Harris, Winston
Churchill, John Kennedy, Charles
Walgreen, Ronald Reagan and
many others. Working together
under our motto "Service Above
Self" we are Humanity in Motion,
making a difference. (see page 2)

Thank you McHenry-Sunrise
Rotarians.

Don’t Leave Home
Without Your Rotary Pin

Talk Rotary

Rotary International District 6440

The “Home District” Newsletter
Bill Ferreira, Governor • John Kenny, President Rotary International
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(continued on page 2)

Governor Bill presents the Charter of the
new McHenry-Sunrise Club to 

Club President Jeff Batt.
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District 6440
The “Home District” Newsletter

The District 6440 “Home District” Newsletter
is published by and for Rotarians of District

6440. All rights reserved
The purpose of this newsletter is to provide news
and information about the activities of Rotary
District 6440. It is for the sole use of the
Rotarians who belong to the Rotary Club in
District 6440.

The editors are especially interested in
publishing information about successful
Rotary Club programs and activities,
including fundraisers, fellowship events,
membership drives, and service projects.
This information will be most useful to other
Rotarians when it includes details about how
and why the programs and activities were
successful, so that they provide examples for
others to follow. Send information to the
District Newsletter Coordinator, Robert
Paddock Jr., at rpaddockjr@dailyherald.com.
Deadline for submission: 20th of each month.
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Lombard:
Art Frerichs
Joanne Mitrenga
Paul Friedrichs

Evanston Lighthouse
John Consalvi
Zbig Skiba

Carpentersville
James Olvera
Charlie Nason

Villa Park
Danille Danna

Arlington Heights
Sunrise

Jane Goodall

Schaumburg AM
Michael Myers

Glen Ellyn
John Helledey
Joseph Moore
Robert Palumbo

Wilmette
Edward Leuhtner
Joe Erkenswick

Evanston
Joe Brownlee
Bernice Valantinas

Woodstock
Mark Peloquin
Gary Elkins

Arlington Heights
Mildred Palmer
Matthew Bennett
William Beiersdorf

Gurnee
Mark Swiftney

Buffalo Grove
Dr. Quintin Sleigh

Glenview Sunrise
Linda Diekman

Carol Stream
Dr. William Shields

Chicagoland Korean
Kyung Ja Kim
John Kim
Joanne Hyun

Cary-Grove
Chip Edwards

Wilmette Harbor
Sheila Fitzsimmons

Northbrook
Howard Jay 
Glaubinger

Membership Growth - It’s All Our Responsibility
Based on an article written by Past Rotary International Director William B. P.
Cadwallader, summarized by DGN Carlos Frum, District Membership Chair.

We should emphasize the positive results
of membership growth in many areas

of the world as examples of what can be
done.

Most often the cause of declining
membership is that Rotarians do not invite
young people to become active part of Rotary.
This must change.

Rotarians, as leaders in their communities
and well-connected, should invite other
business and professional leaders, young and
old.  Rotary clubs must provide constant,
weekly Rotary information to their members
to allow their membership to have confidence
and pride in the reasons they choose to be
Rotarians.  Rotary clubs should have a club
information committee and a mentor program
for new members and to help sponsors.  New
members should be adequately educated
about Rotary so they can explain Rotary to
other prospective new members.

Club membership chairs should have a
checkoff list that indicates that each club
member has invited someone to join their
club; someone preferably less than 50 years
of age.  All Rotarians must be involved in
inviting young people to become Rotarians.
Club presidents should have a club Rotary
information chair to give a "Rotary
Moment" each week for Rotary Education.
Members should tell why they remain 
active in Rotary and what they have done 
in Rotary. 

New members also have a responsibility
for membership.  Each new member must
be expected to invite someone to join the
club during the first year.  New members
are enthusiastic and that enthusiasm could
be contagious.  New members should have a
strong influence on the future direction of
club activities.  Every club meeting should
be fun and a desirable place to visit weekly.

~ Welcome ~
New District 6440 Rotarians

Birth of a New Club: McHenry- Sunrise

In the Fall of 2009, the Rotary Club of McHenry opened up discussion about
sponsoring a morning Rotary Club.  The club felt that giving potential Rotarians an
option of a lunch meeting or a morning meeting

would mean more Rotarians serving our community.  
On December 17, 2009 the Rotary Club of McHenry

voted to sponsor a new morning Rotary club in
McHenry.  On Wednesday January 13, 2010 The Rotary
Club of McHenry – Sunrise began their initial
organizational meetings at the MCC/Shah Center in
McHenry.  The new morning club, with an advisory
team of seven Rotarians, laid out some ambitious goals.  

The Sunrise Club’s three month goals, by the end of
April 2010, were to:

• Have 20 Active Members   • Adopt Bylaws and Constitution
• Elect Officers       • Receive their official charter from Rotary International 

In the first three months the Provisional Rotary Club or McHenry – Sunrise was able to
accomplish their three month goals and was awarded their club charter from Rotary
International on April 28, 2010.  The enthusiasm shown by all the members of the new
Sunrise club, support from District Governor Bill Ferreira, assistance from our special
representative Sue Dobbe, and encouragement from the Rotary Club of McHenry, made
this a true team effort.  The Sunrise Club is having a Charter Night Celebration on June
2, 2010 at the McHenry Country Club in McHenry IL.  

Getting the Rotary International Charter was only the first step in a long journey for the
McHenry – Sunrise Club.  The Sunrise Club has set 5 year goals to:

• Have 50 Active Members   • Do 12 Community Service Projects per year
• Have $100,000 in fund raising per year

Because of the energy, vision and dedication the new members have shown so far, the
future for the Rotary Club of McHenry – Sunrise is bright.

What you get, when you give (to The Rotary Foundation)
(Continued from page 1)

End Polio Now
As you are aware, polio eradication is our No. 1 priority this

year.Thank you for your continued hard work and generosity in
fighting this dreaded disease. As you will see on page 5, we have
some work to do to achieve our EPN goal.

Have Fun
In my previous messages, I have indicated no matter what you do

in Rotary, have fun doing it. You do excellent work to make a
difference in the community and the world and I hope you have fun
doing it. And remember: The Future of Rotary Is In Your Hands.

Governor Bill congratulates charter member
Shelley Casella-Dercole of the new

McHenry-Sunrise Club

Charter members of the NEW Rotary Club of
McHenry-Sunrise are:

Name          Classification
Mark Adams . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Insurance
Dan Arvidson - Director Pool Engineers & Contractor
Jeff Batt – President  . . . . . . . .Financial Adviser
Maureen Biederer – Secretary  . . . . . . . Banking
Shelly Casella-Dercole – Pres. Elect  . . . . . . CPA
Ryan Conway . . . . . . . . . . . . . Financial Services
Adam Diamond  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Attorney
Shaun Eck  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Banking
Trista Iodice  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Restaurant
Cathy Itter – Sergeant at Arms . . . . . . . Banking        
Teresa Lane  . . . . . . . .Education Administration
Gen Lynott  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Attorney
Chad Mihevc - Treasurer  . . . . . . . . . . . Attorney
Duane Myers  . . . . . . . . . . . . . Retirement Living
Vicki Nielsen  . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Financial Adviser
James Scholtz . . . . . . . . .Library Administration
Georgene Sergeant  . . . . . . . . .Health & Wellness
Scott Siman  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Civil Engineering
Shawn Strach  . . . . . . . . . . . . Real Estate Broker
Derek Watson – Vice President  . . . Construction
Dr. Larry Zidek  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Chiropractor
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ROTARY YOUTH
LEADERSHIP AWARDS

RYLA Chair Sean Nelson recently received
this note from the mother of one of this year’s
RYLA participants:

I just want you to know that my daughter
Natalie had (in her words): ". . . the . . . best . . .
weekend . . . of my life" at the RYLA conference.
She absolutely could not stop talking about the
speakers, the skits, the small group work, and
most of all, the new friendships she has made.
She talked in detail about Rachel's Challenge and
about getting the most out of her life.

As a freshman in high school, Natalie has
sadly found that many of her longtime friends
have chosen paths of risky and defiant behavior.
At RYLA, Natalie met a group of wholesome,
service-oriented kids who are serious about
school. It opened her eyes to endless possibilities
that she would have never known. To say that it
changed her view of the world would not be an
understatement. I am grateful for the generous
donations of money and time that made this
weekend possible---including yours.

Natalie is looking forward to sharing her
experiences with the local Rotary club. 

With gratitude,
Natalie’s mom

Des Plaines Rotary Club
Supports Cold War Museum

Des Plaines Rotarians are
supporting the educational
and historical mission of

the Cold War Museum in pursuit of
the decades long conflict with the
Soviet Union from 1945 – 1991.
They held a February event at
which they awarded certificates of
merit to the Cold War Museum and
its Midwest Chapter for work in
historical education and made donations to both entities.  Des Plaines joins
VFW posts in their support of the museum.

Only 50 Days Until E-Day
Remember the

Rotary Foundation
Yes, E-Day (End of the Rotary Year Day)

is fast approaching.

If you, dear reader, have not yet made your annual
contribution to The Rotary Foundation (TRF), this is
a reminder to act promptly. You can send your
contribution directly to TRF (conveniently via the
rotary.org website, by mail, or through your club).

TRF programs work every day of the year at home
and across the world. Try to match the recommended
$100 per year, or send what you think you can afford.

To all who have already contributed, many thanks.
You know that "you get much when you support the
Foundation." Questions? Call D-6440 Annual Giving
Chair Walter Reed (847-251-7973).

TIME IS ALMOST UP
To Register for RI’s International Convention,

June 20 - 23 In Exciting Montreal

Please accept invitation from Gov. Bill, and spouse Pam, to experience this
unique event.  Said, Bill, "Contrary to the popular perception....you don’t have to
speak French to enjoy MONTREAL.  In fact, with more than 80 nationalities and
ethnic groups comprising its populace, it offers an ideal setting for Rotarians to
gather amid the pomp and spectacle that characterizes any RI convention." You
may still be able to attend the 2009/10 RI convention in Montreal, June 20/23, ’10. 

How? – three ways are left.  "Keep in mind that rooms may be a challenge with
as many as 23,000 Rotarians in town", said Stan Sherman, Dist. Montreal Chair.
"You can register in person at the convention, but go on line to book rooms via
commercial sites such as Orbitz, Travelocity, etc.  Or you can use the District Web
Site ( under District Events).  You can also contact Stan’s office with questions or
for assistance  @ (847) 498-3450  (3495 fax), or rotarystan@gmail.com.

Keep in mind that District 6440 and 6450 will have a combined Reception
Sunday night, 6/20, at the Hyatt Regency.  Why go?  The conference’s agenda
indicates informative speakers, lively workshop discussions, club and district
exhibits, many interesting examples of service projects, and the House of
Friendship all will provide an environment to exchange ideas and share
experiences.  Adding to the excitement will be the Rotary- and HOC-sponsored
events.  And it’s a great city nearby!

Every
Club
Every
Quarter
Net 1 New Member

Pictured are some of the trustees with district 6440 PDGs and Governor Bill.

The District 6440 Permanent Fund committee welcomed
the RI Foundation Trustees to the Holocaust museum,

April 23, 2010, in Skokie.
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More Than 200 District 6440 Rotarians
Greet RI President John Kenny

More than 200 District 6440 Rotarians greeted Rotary International
President John Kenny at an April 9 dinner in Palatine, hosted by

District Governor Bill Ferreira and the Schaumburg/Hoffman Estates club.
President Kenny was fresh from a tour of Eastern Europe, where he

became the first RI President to visit Latvia since Paul Harris.  His busy
year has included a February visit to Haiti to demonstrate support for local
Haitian Rotarians.

In his remarks, President Kenny underlined the theme he chose for his
Rotary year: "The Future
of Rotary is in Your
Hands." People will want
to be part of Rotary if they
see Rotary doing good
things in the community.

"The club is where Rotary happens.  In the club, friendships are forged.  When every
member looks forward to the next meeting, that’s when a club grows and prospers,"
Kenny said.

"The very best Rotary projects—the truly life-changing ones—can only happen in a
strong club.  Rotarians who enjoy being Rotarians will attract recognition for their good
works," he said.

"What happens in weekly meetings is most important, and it is up to each one of us
to make the clubs better.  The future of Rotary will be decided by each one of us.  It will
be decided by every man and woman who has chosen to make Rotary a way of life," he
told District 6440 Rotarians.

"Many hands make light work.  None of us alone can make a great contribution to
the health and welfare of the world.  But each club, working through its District, all

through the 200 countries where we have Rotary clubs, can achieve great
glories," he said.

Governor Bill presented a check for $142,300.00, representing the
District’s pledge to polio this year, prompting Kerry to say, "You can’t build
a reputation on what you’re going to do.  Success of District 6440 is just
one more indication of Rotary’s determination to eradicate polio."

John Kenny, a graduate of Glasgow University, is a past dean of his law
school faculty, a judge, and a notary.  Queen Elizabeth II appointed him the
deputy lieutenant in his district.

Brothers Through Rotary. 
RI President John Kenny (left) and Dist. 6440 Gov. Bill Ferreira

at the Schaumburg-Hoffman Estates Club 
welcoming dinner April 9, 2010

Gov. Bill and RI President Kenny receive Elgin’s check

President Kenny & District Governor Bill with the GSE team from Brazil

• May 25, 2010
Rotary Benefit at 

Wrigley Field

• June 20, 2010 (Montreal)
Gov. Bill’s reception for all

District 6440 rotarians
attending the Montreal

Convention

• June 20 – 23, 2010
2010 Rotary International
Convention in Montreal

• June 27, 2010
District Governor 
Installation Dinner

• November 18, 2010
Family Literacy Day

District Calendar

President Kenny with Rotarians Jim Runnfeldt and Pat Kenny of
the Long Grove Rotary Club
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ROTARY FOUNDATION AND CLUB MEMBERSHIP

District 6440 Status as of April 30, 2010

**Goal Not Established

 
    

 
  

  
 

  
 

  
   

  
  

  

    
  

  

   

 
  

 

 

  
 

 
 

 

 

  
 

  

 

 

  

   
 

 

  

 

  
  
  

 
 

 

 
 

 
  
  

 

 

On April 6, 2010, Governor
Bill addressed the Rotary Club

of Las Vegas West

Steve Segal, President of the Rotary
Club of Las Vegas West presenting his

club banner to Governor Bill. 

On the left is 
District 5300 Governor,

Tom Novotny

GSE Alternate Team leader Ada Kahn performing 
at the GSE reception.

Donna Gulley pinning GSE Chair Larry Penar

Gov. Bill with GSE team leader, Donna Gulley

Team member Scott Nadeau

Team members Ronnie Idowu
and Chris Price

District 6440 Farewell Reception
to our GSE Team to Brazil

Photographs courtesy of Bernard Hunt/Rotary Club of Las Vegas West
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Why Am I a Rotarian?
By: Luanne Triolo,
President Rotary Club of Carol Stream

• Service
• Fellowship

• Fun

This newsletter is sponsored by “Allstate Print Communication Center”. Their donation of time and material in support of Rotary is much appreciated

NEWSLETTER SURVEY
Dear Newsletter Readers:

The work of the 2009/2010 Gov’s Newsletter Committee
is about done.  What do you think?

It’s a given that we all try as best we can to serve
Rotary, each in our own way.  What we’re looking for,
though, are your candid comments or suggestions.

•  What could we cover/include more of?
•  What did you like?
•  What didn’t you like?
•  Other thoughts?
•  Do you prefer to read the newsletter in printed copy

or on-line? (if on-line, as a pdf or 
Club-Runner format?)

Contact me as Chairman of the committee -- write, e-
mail, or fax me or stop by and visit.  Your responses will
be kept confidential, so please be candid.

Yours in Rotary Service, Bob Paddock

Phone and voice mail: 847-427-4308 • Fax (to Bob’s
attention): 847-427-1550 • e-mail:

rpaddockjr@dailyherald.com
Mail: Bob Paddock, Daily Herald, 155 E. Algonquin Rd.,

Arlington Heights, IL 60005

I  know I’m not the only one…don’t you love to help others? 
The feeling you get when you are a part of a team that plants a tree, or

cleans up a park…isn’t it gratifying?
When someone has an obstacle and it is within your power to take

down that obstacle, easily…doesn’t it make you feel good?
Nine years ago, someone reached out to me, inviting me to visit

Rotary. I did not know much about the organization. I had heard of the
local club’s activities, reading about projects in the local paper. The couple
who invited me knew me and knew how I attacked projects, volunteered in
the community and appreciated fellowship, so they invited me and I visited.

In the past nine years of my membership in the Carol Stream Rotary
club, I have thoroughly embraced and enjoyed the local, regional and
international reach of this fine organization. Welcoming a new youth
exchange student each year is filled with excitement, as is witnessed in the
smiles on our club members’ faces when they listen to weekly updates from
him. Getting to know other local clubs and hearing about their projects
helps me learn what we have in common, and what potential assistance we
can give to others.

Several memorable moments for me have involved Rotary.  One was
international, and one very local.

In 2005, as the Rotary International Convention came to Chicago, the
‘home’ of Rotary, for the 100th anniversary celebration, I signed up to help.
There were many slots to choose from, both in preparation and at the event
itself. My love of language and international flavor led me to sign up as
greeter to those who were arriving for the convention. I chose to be situated
at O’Hare Airport in the International Terminal.  I held high the sign that
beamed out the Rotary logo, for any arrivals from clubs abroad. As I
watched faces, I saw their eyes move up to the sign, and smiles wash over
their faces. While I couldn’t speak some of the languages of the Rotarians –
some in the most impressive native garb – smiles and gestures usually
helped to make their ‘landing’ in our country a bit smoother. I had signed
up to help with a Rotary event and I was happy to help. I was in the perfect
place for me --I loved that job! And there were many moving moments that
day, seeing people from all corners of the world arriving in Chicago.

The other most memorable moment was last October. Our club was in
the middle of a community-wide food drive, modeled after a drive I had
done in my neighborhood for 11 years. It was a leap of faith to see if it
translated to this larger scale. Twenty ‘neighborhood partners’ - like
pinwheels all spinning at the same time – raced around their subdivisions,
as I had done, collecting bags filled with food items, bags they had
delivered empty just days before. Now, these partners were delivering the
success of their individual drives, converging upon the drop-off location. At
the same time, residents who saw the huge electronic sign were also pulling
up and unloading cases of paper goods, boxes of canned goods. Local
businesses and restaurants stopped and dropped off collected items from
incentive-driven collections done earlier in the week. It was at that moment,
surrounded by Interact club students, Rotarians, their families and
volunteers that the scope of success hit me. Our efforts were multiplied
and the magnitude of positive results was overwhelming. Individuals pulled
together and because of that cooperation, the end result was great!

Rotary is an organization in which we can help others, but it is the
Rotarian himself or herself who benefits from the learning and growing
experiences.

RI President John Kenny addressing District 6440 Rotarians at the
reception dinner in Palatine

President Bruce Dopke of the host club, Schaumburg/Hoffman
Estates Rotary Club and Gov. Bill presenting our districts EPN

commitment of $142,500 to President Kenny


